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Statement from United States President Barack Obama, 
European Council President Herman Van Rompuy and 
European Commission President José Manuel Barroso 

“We, the Leaders of the United States and the European Union, are pleased to announce 
that, based on recommendations from the U.S.-EU High Level Working Group on Jobs and 
Growth co-chaired by United States Trade Representative Kirk and European Trade 
Commissioner De Gucht, the United States and the European Union will each initiate the 
internal procedures necessary to launch negotiations on a Transatlantic Trade and 
Investment Partnership. 

“The transatlantic economic relationship is already the world’s largest, accounting for half 
of global economic output and nearly one trillion dollars in goods and services trade, and 
supporting millions of jobs on both sides of the Atlantic.   

“We are committed to making this relationship an even stronger driver of our prosperity.  
In that regard, we welcome the High Level Working Group’s recommendations on how we 
can expand further our transatlantic trade and investment partnership, promoting greater 
growth and supporting more jobs. 

“A high-standard Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership would advance trade 
and investment liberalization and address regulatory and other non-tariff barriers. 

“Through this negotiation, the United States and the European Union will have the 
opportunity not only to expand trade and investment across the Atlantic, but also to 
contribute to the development of global rules that can strengthen the multilateral trading 
system.” 

http://trade.ec.europa.eu/doclib/html/150519.htm
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